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 May 13, 2008 
 

The Santa Monica-Malibu Unified School District Board of Education, the Special Education 
District Advisory Committee (SEDAC), and the PTA Council held a workshop at 4:00 p.m. on 
Tuesday, May 13, 2008, in the District Administrative Offices: 1651 16th Street, Santa Monica, 
CA.  The Board of Education called the meeting to order at 4:16 p.m. in the Board Room at the 
District Offices. 
 
I   CALL TO ORDER 
 A. Roll Call – Board of Education  

Oscar de la Torre – excused   
Jose Escarcé  
Maria Leon-Vazquez   
Ralph Mechur  
Kelly Pye   
Barry Snell  
Kathy Wisnicki – excused     

 
B. Pledge of Allegiance     

Led by Mr. Snell. 
 
II Informational Workshop 

Creating a Culture of Inclusion in Special Education and Beyond 
During this workshop, the Board of Education, Special Education DAC, and PTA Council 
will hear from Nancy Vandell, the San Ramon Valley Council of PTAs Immediate Past 
President, Founder of its Special Needs Committee and San Ramon Valley Unified School 
District IEP Systems Project Manager, along with Todd Gary, San Ramon Valley Unified 
School District Special Needs Liaison.  The presentation will include the San Ramon Valley 
Unified School District’s process and philosophy behind developing collaboration and 
working toward a culture of inclusion within its Special Education Department. 
 

*****     *****     *****     *****     *****     ***** 
 
Public Comment: 

• Claudia Landis, a member of the community, addressed the board regarding Special 
Education. 

 
Superintendent Talarico thanked the PTA Council and Special Education DAC for helping to 
sponsor this workshop.  She introduced Todd Gary and Nancy Vandell from the San Ramon 
Valley Unified School District.  Mr. Gary and Ms. Vandell then presented to the board.  (The 
presentations can be found under Attachments at the end of these minutes.) 
 
Ms. Pye supported the idea of a Special Needs Liaison.  Mr. Snell asked how long it took to 
roll out the Special Education Design Team’s plan in 2006-07.  Mr. Gary said that staff 
worked during the summer months and hit the ground running in the fall.  
 
Ken Haker, SEDAC Co-Chair, asked how people were elected to the design team.  Ms. 
Vandell replied that the district incorporated parents and individuals who were already 
involved, as well as a broad stakeholders group.  Lee Jones, SEDAC Co-Chair, asked how 
the various roles of the PTA Special Needs Committee were funded.  Ms. Vandell answered 
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ATTACHED ARE THE FOLLOWING DOCUMENTS: 
 

• Presentation: “Special Education Model: A Collaborative 
Approach” 

 
• Presentation: “Achieving Success in Special Education: A 

Collaborative Approach” 
 

 


























































